
   PARTS BULLETIN 
 

 No:  35-UT-02-08 
Date:  March 31, 2008 
Model:  2007-08 Outlander 

 
FLOOR HARNESS SAFETY RECALL 

 
PURPOSE: 
 
A safety recall has been issued for 2007-08 Outlander models without power seats.  
 
For affected vehicles without a power seat, the floor harness connector is placed 
directly on the floorboard underneath the carpeting (vehicles with power seats already 
have the harness elevated). If a person enters the vehicle with a sufficient amount of 
snow on their feet containing road salt, it is possible for the melted snow mixture to soak 
the carpet and allow the salt-water solution to come into contact with the unused power 
seat harness connector. This may cause the connector terminal to allow current to flow 
resulting in a gradual heating and melting of the connector.  
 
This Safety Recall instructs technicians to secure the unused driver’s side power seat 
electrical connector as well as the unused, unpowered, seat heater connectors for both 
seats away from the floor using tie strap part number MU800001 (quantity 2). 
 
AFFECTED VEHICLES:   
 
Only vehicles identified as follows are affected by this recall campaign: 
 

• 2007-08 Outlander United States specification vehicles without power seat, built 
prior to January 28, 2008.    

 
NOTE: For U.S. Owners, this recall campaign applies only to affected vehicles registered 
in the following states where the roads are salted in the winter: 

 
Connecticut, Delaware, Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Kentucky, Maine, Maryland, Massachusetts, 
Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, New Hampshire, New Jersey, New York, Ohio, Pennsylvania, 
Rhode Island, Vermont, Virginia, West Virginia, Wisconsin, and Washington D.C. 

 
• 2007-08 Outlander Canada specification vehicles without power seat, built prior 

to January 25, 2008. 



 

 
PART NUMBER INFORMATION: 
 

MODEL / YEAR PART NUMBER DESCRIPTION QTY 

2007- 2008 OUTLANDER MU800001 TIE STRAP 2 

 
   
PARTS ORDERING AND ALLOCATION INFORMATION: 
 
Initial Shipments: 
 
To support immediate needs to service vehicles affected by this recall campaign, 
MMNA will automatically ship enough parts to cover 100% dealer stock plus vehicles 
retailed by your dealership for only those Mitsubishi dealers in the affected areas 
(see page one for affected states). Initial parts orders will be shipped via daily order on 
March 31st in order to provide immediate parts coverage to repair new unsold vehicles in 
dealer stock.  
 

Note: A listing of affected vehicles in dealer stock has been mailed to the attention of the 
Service Director/Manager along with the related Safety Recall Bulletin (SR-08-002).  

 
Ordering: 
 
Dealers in affected areas will be shipped enough parts to cover 100% of dealer stock 
and retailed vehicles. Additional parts should not be needed. However, should you 
require additional parts to support recall activity, please order as usual via the MDL. 
Please note that a maximum allocation quantity of 20 pieces has been applied.  
 
 
 

Your facing PDC will be contacting you the week of March 31st to confirm your 
initial shipment quantities and total affected vehicles for your dealership.   

 
If you have any questions, please contact your facing PDC. 

 
 
  


